
February 11, 2022 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  

Amanda Maxwell 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 

RE: Major Event Report—January 3, 2022 

PacifiCorp dba Pacific Power & Light Company is claiming a major event exclusion for the
 

outages that affected its Sunnyside service area on January 3, 2022.  Enclosed are the details 
regarding the major event including costs incurred, restoration resources, number of customers 
off supply, customer minutes lost, and SAIDI, SAIFI, and CAIDI figures. 

The company will exclude outage information for this event from its network performance 
reporting and from customer guarantee failure payments.   

Please direct questions to Ariel Son, Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (503) 813-5410.  

Sincerely, 

            /s/              
Shelley McCoy 
Director, Regulation 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813-5292
shelley.mccoy@pacificorp.com

Enclosures 

PAC-Major-Event-Report-2-11-2022  
PAC-Major-Event-Analysis-2-11-2022 

R
eceived

R
ecords M

anagem
ent

02/11/22   15:20

State O
f W

A
SH

.
U

T
IL

. A
N

D
 T

R
A

N
SP.

C
O

M
M

ISSIO
N


